ASCSU Weekly Report 1/26/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· Thank you all who attended the retreat.  I got a lot of positive feedback as well as negative feed.  I hope to pass this along to the new ASCSU leadership in May

· Will meet with representative Merryfield regarding the BOG vote on Jan 26th.  Will update at cabinet

· Tim Hole and myself are presenting on Jan 27th about university budget hearings.  Tim and I will use the information that the 2008-2009 Tuition Task Force constructed.  We found this would be consistent with when these budget issues arose in 2008-2009.

· Wednesday Jan 27th, Cabinet will leave Senate at 730pm to discuss our weekly, biweekly meetings that came out of the retreat.  This will be a onetime absence from Senate in order to get our priorities straight.

· A lot of little things going on here and there.

· Flat screen will be up soon

· Met with Dan Turk – Bog faculty Rep

· Lunch with provost candidates is in progress

· Lots of interviews for various positions in ASCSU

Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: We are in full swing and leading up to the good stuff
· Next week we will continue dialogues with fee area directors

· Draft budgets will be due on February 4th
· Tony Frank will be presenting one week from Monday 
· Senate: Please continue to write senator reports
· Thank you for all the hard work, I would like to encourage all of you to keep working on legislative follow through
· Retreat: Thank you for all of you who attended
· Senate: Great discussions, now what are you going to do to follow up on them?
· Same goes for you cabinet.
· UADY: Our guests from the Yucatan peninsula of mexico will be arriving TODAY.  I hope everyone does there part to make them feel welcome.  
· We will have two times dedicated to hangout with them.
· Wednesday at 5pm in the senate chambers
· Thursday at 7pm at CB and Potts
· I expect to see as many of you as possible.
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
· GO RAMS!
Finance Report – TBD
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	22-Jan-10

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$35,336.39 
	88.80%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	2,456.69
	98.30%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,815.05 
	35.20%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,341.21 
	31.20%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$68.00 
	0.60%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$7,034.68 
	30.60%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$18,110.56 
	62.50%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$89.56 
	9.00%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$47,388.22 
	54.30%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	  
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$118,559.16 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$101,485.16 
	53.90%

	  
	Account Balance
	$104,718.76  
	 


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· All directors need to set up meeting times with me through Kim Grubbs.

· All office hours should be clearly posted as of now.

· Directors should have a good idea of the direction of their department for the semester after the retreat. We will go into greater detail at our weekly meetings.

General:
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of Diversity and Outreach
· Assistant Director of RamRide
· Assistant Director of Environmental Affairs 

· Assistant Director of Student Services
· We need to be actively recruiting for all departments. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Expect some changes within cabinet regarding cooperation and interdepartmental work. Departments will be working toward the goals outlined at the retreat.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· We are in the process re-tooling of the ASCSU website. If you have anything you want to add you can email the marketing department.
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

All Cabinet meeting at 7:30 on Wednesday. Still getting arrangements for a room.

Elections Manager –Kevin Robinson

· The Elections Committee applications are up! I am looking for nine outstanding individuals who will be fair and balanced for the duration of the elections process. There are numerous copies of the application on the ASCSU Front Desk, and I'm attaching the application for your review. Please feel free to apply, and to let your friends know about the openings. I am asking for all applications to be returned by Friday, February 12th (with Senate ratification on Wednesday, February 17th).

Dates to Remember:

February 3rd: Changes to Elections Code requires 2/3rds vote in Senate

February 12th: Elections Committee Applications Due

February 17th: Elections Committee Ratifications at Senate

February 19th: Application for candicacy is released

Academics –TBD
Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Spnsoring BAACC event for Black History Month.
· Regina Mason will speak and discuss her book, black history and trace her lineage to African American Slaves in the 19th century.
· Marketing and funding provided by us. Event is planned and ready to go.
· Meeting with COISA and OIP to discuss sponsoring upcoming events.
· Beginning weekly/biweekly meetings/check-ins with the different cultural center/resource centers.
· Plan on sponsoring at least one event from each office this semester.
Dates to Remember:
Regina Mason Event- Feb 24th 6-8pm
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
I hope that everyone is excited for the new semester!  I know I am.

· My new department has officially been hired and everyone is ready to get going on some new projects and revamping some old ones.

· We are having our first department meeting this week so there is not much yet to report.

· If any other departments would like to collaborate on projects (I know we have a few in mind) just let me know!

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
· Ram Leadership Team is working Ram Ride this Thursday, Jan. 28th 2010.  We're hoping that our guests from Mexico will be able to join us after dinner at C.B. & Potts.

· Wednesday, Jan 27th. It is very important that if you are in Cabinet you attend Wednesday night's meeting since we're going to discuss what time works well for everyone to participate in professional development sessions to be facilitated by yours truly, the Leadership Development Department and Ram Leadership Team. 

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
 

Marketing –Sarah Cole
General:
· This week the department is working on advertising the following events:

· I am higher education

· For-Ever-Green Design Campaign 

· Regina Mason Speech (Diversity and Outreach)

· Water for Africa (Environmental Affairs)
· RamRide’s new operating system
· Greg Harmon is the new Associate Director of Marketing- Handbook (pending Senate ratification on Wednesday night). If ratified, he will begin selling ad space ASAP.

RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· Computer Program: 
· Everything is functioning properly, very exciting!
· We got brand new, donated devices by Sprint/Nextel delivered on Monday afternoon. We *finally* got our data plan setup, and will continue discussions with Dr. Pat Burns as well as with Sprint regarding getting our service donated.
· We will go live with our new system next Thursday, February 4th. We will use the old system this coming weekend.
· We have been setting internal goals for the department for the semester. We have some good stuff in store, more to come in the near future.
Donations: 


· Still trying to solidify donations for this semester, although places seem willing to donate “last minute,” so we have been good so far.
Volunteers:
· Pretty solid, still filling up though.
· We are very excited to have RLT volunteering this weekend! Leadership Development is awesome!
Data:
· Last Weekend 


· Thursday 1/21/2010:   6 cars running, 48 rides, 131 people, 48 cancels
· Friday 1/22/2010:       15 cars running, 125 rides, 455 people, 134 cancels
· Saturday 1/23/2010:   15 cars running, 96 rides, 377 people, 105 cancels
· Longest actual wait time this past weekend: 1:45 hrs
· Total rides this past weekend: 221
· Total people driven this past weekend: 832
· This Weekend:
· Thursday 1/28/2010:   (RLT!) fully staffed
· Friday 1/29/2010:       (Pottery Guild) 6 navigators short, 12 drivers short, dispatch full
· Saturday 1/30/2010:   (Kappa Sigma) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:

RamRide Open House – TBD, but look for details in the near future!

Thursday 2/4/2010 – First Operating Night with our new computer dispatch system!
Student Services – April Ragland 
· As of Monday we have 15 submissions for the For-Ever-Green T-shirt contest. We have less than two weeks to get all the submissions in. If you know anyone who is talented in graphic design let them know. Winners get $250!!!

· I need at least 10 ASCSU members to be on the For-Ever-Green committee. We will be meeting Tuesday February 9th from 5-7. We will be providing food and it is going to be super fun! We also want a few students at large so if you have any friends that would be interested in helping give them my contact information. Basically the For-Ever-Green committee is in charge of narrowing down all the submissions to just the final four that students then vote on. If you want to help you only need to attend the one meeting. I will have a signup sheet in my cubicle. 

Design Guidelines – For-Ever-Green T-shirt 2010 

The 2010 For-Ever-Green committee is soliciting designs for the official 2009-2010 For-Ever-Green shirt.  Only current CSU students are eligible to participate in the creation of the design.  Shirts are distributed to incoming students at RAMWelcome and are also handed out at athletic and other university events. The design is for the front of the shirt only—not the back or sleeves; the back will feature the fight song. Winner receives $250!

· Green short sleeve tee-shirt, white lettering, no pocket tees, no additional colors

· No gradation or distressed looks on shirt

· The shirt should appeal to students, alumni and fans

· All FEG submissions do have permission to use university logos.  Please see the following site for  logo use guidelines http://graphicstandards.colostate.edu 

· Incorporate “Established 1870” in the design

· No hand drawings, all designs must be electronically submitted

-Designs must be submitted by February 5th
· Submit designs to studentservices@ascsu.colostate.edu or call April Ragland at:

(970) 491-5931

· Be sure to include your contact info:  name, class standing, phone number and email address

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WORK SESSION.  I was pleased to have five out of the six current justices attend Saturday’s all-ASCSU work session.  We reviewed the goals we made in the fall and feel we’re on track with each of them.  The event also provided a nice opportunity to meet some new ASCSU folks.

· WEEKLY MEETINGS. This semester, our meetings will be held in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m. Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. This week we’ll vote on bylaw amendments among other agenda items. 
· ASSOCIATE JUSTICE OPENING. Applications are now available at the Front Desk for the open associate justice seat; they’re due Friday, January 29.  Job descriptions are attached to the applications.  If you have more questions about the job or application process, let me know.

· FLORIDA CONFERENCE.  Nick and Rachael will be leaving for FL in early February for the ASCA conference.  They’ll be making a report to Senate with some of their findings after they return. http://www.theasca.org/en/cms/?58 
Senate Reports

Ryan Morrison –Senator, Liberal Arts

· I am still collecting syllabi.  It is a much larger task than I originally thought.  Out of the 66 departments in the 8 colleges, I have 13 complete. I sent out an email requesting some help, please respond!  Much thanks to those who did.

· I am working with Senator Weiner to develop the "Legislation Follow-up" worksheet.

